
Dear Sisters and Brothers, 

 

In our faith journey, we stand on the backs of those who have gone before us.  
This leather fragment dating from about 100 BC was found along the Dead Sea 
in the Qumran Caves in 1952.  It is a short document, but an important one.  It is 
important not just for what it says but for how it goes about saying it. 

 

Nestled within these few words is the proclamation of a coming messiah ï one 
who would be a Teacher of Righteousness (like Moses), an Interpreter of the 
Law (in the Aaronic or Levitical tradition), and in the kingly line of David.  All 
of those themes are prominent in the Gospels and in contemporary theology. 

 

How it makes these claims, though is by drawing on Biblical texts from Exodus, 
Numbers and Deuteronomy.  It stands on the shoulders of those who have gone 
before to talk about their understanding of their faith and how God is speaking in 
their time.  This little fragment is called Testimonia. 

 

Testimony ï bringing witness of how God is experienced and still speaking 
grounded in the insights of those who have gone before.  Early Christian writers used this technique 
repeatedly composing what we now know as the New Testament. Scholars think this fragment (and ones like 
it) shaped that tradition.  Testimony in both the Old and New Testaments, writes scholar Allison Trites, relies 
upon the traditional and forensic sense of witnessing ï of seeing something first hand with your own eyes.  
How is it that we see God at work in our lives and the world?  Testimony builds on other testimony.  As in a 
court of law, testimony is compiled until it tells a complete whole, a full story.  Shared testimony builds a 
sense of confidence in the truth of that account. It fills in gaps and provides details that no single account can. 

 

A powerful part of being church, of living and walking together, is sharing our testimony with one another.  
How is it that we see God at work in our lives and the world?  Together how do we witness the Spirit 
swirling in our midst?  How do we see the Way laid out by the Christ?  Shared testimony after all builds 
confidence and trust.  It fills in gaps and provides details.   

 

As part of our life together and our process of visioning, we will be sharing testimony of our own experience 
of how God is still speaking.  We will then, look back to the stories of those who have gone before.  We will 
look at our own people (like Sergeant, Edwards and more), we will look at the larger tradition of which we 
are a part and to the writings of scripture and the teachings of the prophets.  We will stand boldly on the  

shoulders of those who have gone before and we seek to compile an ever-more full, complete, beautiful, life-
giving account of the ways the Holy is engaged in our lives and this world.  We will do so in the coming 
months through worship, fellowship, formation, on our walks in the Berkshires and more.   

 

It will be an important and beautiful time for us.  Together we will compile our own Testimonia. I believe, 
doing so will strengthen our faith, deepen our courage, embolden our lives and draw us ever closer to God 
and one another.  I ask for your prayers, patience and persistence as we do so. 
  

Peace,  Brent  
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Council Re-Approves Nut and Latex-Free Church Policy 
 

Given allergies present among children with-in our community, the Church Council unanimously approved 
the re-instatement of the church as a ñNut-Free Zone.ò   Both internal and external groups that use the church 
are advised that no foods containing peanuts or tree nuts are allowed within the church.  Also it is requested 
that when purchasing food people check labels for possible cross-contamination based on food 
manufactured on equipment used to process peanuts or tree nuts. 

 

Council also wanted to remind the community that we remain a latex free church given allergies among 
members.  Both internal and external groups are advised that items containing latex are not allowed within the 
church.  More information about both policies and helpful hints ae in the JE Room  Thank you! 

 

Open Art Day 
 

An Open Plein-Air or Indoor Art Day is planned for Saturday, August 
29th from 11:00 a.m. ï 3:00 p.m.  Come!   

 

Artists or aspiring artists, bring your art supplies and your lunch and 
enjoy a fun day creating.  Contact person is Olga Schwede (413-644-
9486).  Please indicate your interest on the sign-up sheet in the J.E. 
Room. 

 

 

 HAPPY AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 

(Please let someone on the Growth  

Committee know if we have not  

included your birthday or listed it  

incorrectly.) 

 

August 2        Jacob Geldert Damrow  

August 3 Clyde Wade 

August 8         Muriel Wermuth 

August 9 Ashley Collins 

August 13   Barbara Bracknell 

 Ronnie Cunningham 

    Mariah Parise 

August 14   Kinney Frelinghuysen 

                     Elaine Gunn 

August 17   Grace Johnson 

August 18       Nora Randolph 

 Linda Hoddy   

August 23 Jennifer Germain   

August 25 Kyle Germain                   

August 26  Jon Geldert 

August 27   David Cooper 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE  

FOLLOWING IN YOUR PRAYERS: 

 

   

Elaine Bowditch, Lenox 

Terry Wise, Stockbridge; 

Tigger Bruenn, West Stockbridge  

Steve Bankert 

Al Wermuth, (NJ)  

Max Stackhouse, (W. Stockbridge)  

Norm Charbonneau, (Lenox) 

Bill Holmes, Kimball Farms, (Lenox)  



N  F  B  A  C 
  

Mission and Action  
 

For I was hungry and you gave me food, I was thirsty and you gave me drink, I was a stranger and you 
welcomed me,   Matthew 25:35 
 

Hunger is alive and hiding in the Berkshires.   Local school children living in poverty are provided a 
nutritious breakfast and lunch Monday through Friday in the fall, winter and spring.  In the summer these 
children face this challenge -  no school, no regular meals.  They often go hungry. 
 

Mary Berle, principal of Muddy Brook Elementary School (MBE) in Great Barrington brought some of her 
concerns about feeding the children more than one meal a day to our church member Anne Hutchinson over 
a month ago.  The statistics were eye-opening! 48% of the Muddy Brook Elementary students are on free 
and reduced lunch (up from about 10% ten years ago). 
 

According to Principal Berle, a special six week summer camp program at MBE would be funded by a 
federal grant. It would provide a nutritious lunch four days each week for the ñcampersò.   Beginning the 
first week of July until the first week in August, 80 local families living at the poverty level would have 
children attending this special summer camp.   
 

Could there be a way to provide more than one meal a day for these children and their families? Principal 
Berle wanted to provide a bag of groceries to the 20 neediest families each Thursday to get them through the 
weekend with food.  These are the families in transition, those that fall through the cracks and cannot get 
food assistance. 
 

Anne Hutchinson answered the call.  Along with Fairview Hospital Operation Better Start and local school 
officials, The Backpack Project was born.   
 

Lauren Smith from Fairview Hospital provided 20 backpacks from Operation Better Start. Fairview Hospital 
sent nutritionists to the school each week to help the children prepare their healthy snacks.  Those snack item 
ingredients were also packed in the bags that so that the students could prepare their nutritious snack at home 
for their families!  

 

The nutritionists also provided Anne with a list of nutritious, packable foods (peanut butter, tuna, whole 
grain pasta).  Our Mission and Action committee and the Service League,  provided a total of $1000  to have 
Anne purchase food for these children and their families. 

 

Anne bought as much as possible through the hospital to get their discounts and solicited local businesses 
like Guido's who provided carrots and apples.  She approached Berkshire Mountain Bakery and received a 
donation of bread for each needy family. Fairview Hospital also provided an additional $20 of food per bag 
per week. 

 

Every Thursday Anne lead a core team of volunteers, including Nell Ezequelle, Karen Lindstrom, Betsey 
McKearnan, Gene Kalish and Vicky Cooper from our church to fill 20 backpacks and an additional shopping 
bag with fresh food for each child to take home and help feed their family.   

 

A typical backpack and grocery bag contained:  

Box of Cheerios, corn tortillas, yogurt tubes, cheddar cheese blocks, crackers, fresh garden peas, 5 oranges, 
bread, pasta, 5 russet potatoes, 5 apples, a bag of carrots, celery, peanut butter, tuna fish, raisins, Mrs. Dash 
packets and relish packets.   

             (over) 



 
The Backpack Project was a success.  Thank you Anne, thank you volunteers, and church members who 
made food donations to bolster the contents of the backpacks and additional grocery bags for each child. 

 

They were hungry and we gave them food, they were thirsty and we gave them drink.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Madonna Meagher 

Mission & Action Committee 
 

Music Committee  
 

The summer has been great for the music committee.  We started with our June 28 Music on Main concert 
which was a celebration of the newly refurbished 1908 Steinway!!!!!  Our guest artists were Boston 
Conservatory pianist Jonathan Bass and BSO violinist Tatiana Dimitriades.  We were so happy they were 
back here in our sanctuary, it was like having our old friends home again.  Additionally, we were graced with 
the local talented pianists Paul Celebi and YeeJin Yuk. 

 

The concert lasted about 90 minutes and these stellar musicians performed to a nearly packed sanctuary.  It 
was an amazing fundraiser for our grand piano.  Combined with individual donations and the monies raised 
at the other three Music on Main concerts this year, we have almost reached our goal.  The Music Committee 
wants to thank each and every donor to this project.  Every audience member helped make our goal possible.  
This 1908 Steinway will be here for decades to come.   Thank you, Thank you, Thank you. 

 

There is still time to make your donation and help us complete our fundraising.  Please make your tax 
deductible donation to the church and put ñPiano Fundò on the memo line.   

 

Next, we welcomed 3 new members on our Music Committee - Senta Brodeur, Morgan Middlebrook, and 
Nellie Rustick.  They join our current members, Joan Kopperl, Vivian Wise, Claire Williams, Mary Jo 
Erickson Connor, and Patty Strauch, and along with our Minister of Music, Cathy Shane-Lydon, look 
forward to bringing you a wonderful year of music in our church services, the Music on Main series, with 
musicial instruments, adult and children voices and performances. 

 

And finally, while the summer brings "vacation time" for the choir, it also brings an opportunity for a 
wonderful selection of guest musicians and vocalists during our Sunday services.  Hopefully you have had 
an opportunity to hear some of them in July.  August will bring many more - including our own committee 
members, Nellie and Morgan, on August 2nd; and the American Boy Choir on August 9th. 

 

Summer is still going strong, so sing a song . . . hum a tune . . . whistle while you work - and feel free to 
speak to any of the committee members to let us know how we are doing! 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Patricia Strauch, Chair 

 

 

Growth & Fellowship 
 

A reminder that we need greeters and coffee hour hosts for the summer.  This can be an especially difficult 
time to find volunteers as many people are out of town but if you are interestedé..please contact Steve 
Hassmer (stevehassmer@yahoo.com or by phone, 337-683-0104). 

 
 
 



Strawberry Social 

 

(Hosted by Growth and Fellowship)  We were lucky enough to have another Sunday full of sunshine for our 
Annual Strawberry Social.  The event saw longtime members as well as many first time visitors. The smiles on 
everyoneôs faces would indicate this yearôs event was an unabashed success.  Thank you to all who contributed 
and participated.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
  


